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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 58-A


Committee:
Transportation 

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the posting of signs setting forth bicycle safety procedures at the place of employment of businesses that engage in delivering packages, parcels, papers or articles of any type by bicycle.

	Sponsors:
Council Members Brewer, Gerson, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Lappin, Martinez, Nelson, Sanders Jr., Weprin and Liu


	Summary of Legislation: Under this proposed law, section 10-157.1 would be added to Chapter 1 of title 10 of the Administrative Code requiring that every person, firm, partnership, joint venture, association or corporation that engage in delivering packages, parcels, papers or articles of any type by bicycle to post one or more signs setting forth bicycle safety procedures at each employment site. Also, it would require that the signs be posted conspicuously in English and Spanish and any other language spoken predominantly by any bicycle operator utilized by the business.  

Furthermore, the proposed law would require that the Commissioner of Transportation promulgate rules and regulations as necessary to effectuate the intent of the legislation with regard to content, size and manner of display of signs required under this law.

Any violation of this law, upon conviction, shall be punishable by a fine of not less than $100 or no more than $250 or imprisonment for not more than fifteen days or both fine and imprisonment in addition to a civil penalty of $300. 



	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect one hundred twenty days after it is enacted into law. 



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY08

FY Succeeding

Effective FY09

Full Fiscal

Impact FY08

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:     City Council Finance Division

                                                  

	Estimate Prepared By           Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director

                                                  Chima Obichere, Legislative Financial Analyst



	History:

               Int. 58 was introduced by the Council and referred to the Committee on  

                                                   Transportation on February 15, 2006. Intro. 58 was previously considered by the Committee on February 5, 2007.

                                                   The amended version, Proposed Int. 58-A, is to be considered by the 

                                                   Committee on March 14, 2007.

	Date Submitted to Council:   February 15, 2006          
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